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Town Council Budget/Management Committee 

September 19, 2011 at 6:30 PM 

Town Council Chambers 

 
Present:  Chairman Kenneth DiFazio 

   Councilor Patrick O’Connor 

   Councilor Michael Molisse 

   Councilor Michael Smart 

    

Absent:  Councilor Arthur Mathews 

    

     

Recording Secretary:  Diane T. Hachey 

 

Chairman DiFazio called the Budget/Management Committee Meeting to order at 6:40 PM. 

 

11 107-Appointment to the Board of Zoning Appeals-Jonathan Moriarty 

 

It was noted that Mr. Moriarty is currently an alternate on this committee and the Mayor is 

seeking his appointment as a regular member. He therefore was not invited to attend this 

evening, as he has previously appeared.   

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 

 

11 108-Appointment to the Board of Zoning Appeals-Robert Stevens, as an alternate 

member 

 

Mr. Stevens was present and noted that he is a Weymouth High School graduate, currently is 

employed as a town planner for Quincy for the past eight years and also serves on the Board of 

Zoning Appeals for the town of Quincy. 

 

Councilor Smart requested that Mr. Stevens is patient with constituents who come before the 

board as issues are typically those which were not approved by the Planning Board. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 

 

11 109-Appointment to the Historical Commission-Rodney Lundin 

 

Mr. Lundin was present and stated that he has resided in Weymouth since 1972, is a graduate 

of the Vocational School, and is currently employed as a licensed contractor in the state of 

Massachusetts. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 
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11 110-Appointment to the Board of Assessors-Robert Brinkmann 

 

Mr. Brinkmann was present and served as assessor for the town of Hanover for 12 years, he is 

currently working for the town of Braintree and noted his understanding of the assessing 

process.  He has resided in Weymouth since 1972. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 

 

11 111-Appointment to the Board of Library Trustees-Patricia O’Leary 

 

Ms. O’Leary was present and stated that Rob MacLean (Library Director)  approached her 

regarding this vacancy, she is retired and wishes to become more involved in the town. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 

 

11 112-Appointment to the Cultural Council-Sarah Rogers 

 

Ms. Rogers was present and has been a resident for 10 years.  She has been an active 

participant in Parent Council, Cultural Arts programs and the South Shore Conservatory. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 3-0. 

 

Councilor Molisse arrives here at 6:55 PM. 

 

11 113-Appointment to the Community Events Committee-Lauren Hultin 

 

Ms. Hultin was present and is currently a senior at Weymouth High School,  has served on the 

Substance Abuse Prevention Team, has participated in community events and wishes to 

become a formal member of this committee. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Smart and 

voted unanimously 4-0. 

 

11 114-Appointment to the Community Events Committee-Steven Sweeney 

 

Mr. Sweeney was present and has been a Weymouth Landing resident for 10 years and wishes 

to become more active in the community. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Molisse 

and voted unanimously 4-0. 
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11 115-Appointment to the Community Events Committee-Kerry Dunn 

 

Ms. Dunn was present and stated that she is a 1989 graduate of Weymouth High School, who 

has previously served on the Youth Coalition and hopes to bring back the fond memories she 

had as a child from programs she attended. 

 

Councilor O’Connor motioned for favorable action, motion seconded by Councilor Molisse 

and voted unanimously 4-0. 

 

With no further business to attend to, Councilor O’Connor motioned to adjourn at 7:05-motion 

seconded by Councilor Molisse and voted unanimously. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by:  Diane T. Hachey 

 

 

 

 

Approved by:  Chairman Kenneth DiFazio 


